

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES MONTGOMERY AT ADAMA 20120

March 8, 1982

DISTRICT NO. 44 A. L. "TONY" HARRISON TERRO STR AVENUE, N.

OFFICE 224-7912 OR 224-1942

Mr. John W. Rhoden 23 Cranberry Street

Brooklyn Heights NY 11201 Dear John:

The enclosed was left out of the other materials which I returned to you in January.

It goes without saying that I really appreciated and enjoyed

our evening together. I am anxiously looking forward to our next visit. Mr. Richard Murry, Director of the Birmingham Museum, has been writing a confirmation letter for an exhibit of your

work next year, since our discussion in January. To my knowledge, the only reason that he has not moved forward on this matter is because of the pressure of his schedule around this budget and proposal submission period. It is my understanding, based on a conversation as recently as last week. that we continue to be on go for the spring of next year. I will contact him again this week. It is my understanding that the least time of approximately

one year is about right for an exhibit of this type. I will also confirm again with the local trucking firm who had expressed a willingness to transport your works on his continued support for this project. I will keep you posted.

Please give my best regards to your lovely wife. I will let you know when I am in your neck of the woods. Take care. Keep the struggle going

Sincerely.

Tony Harrison

Mr. Richard Murry Birmingham Museum of Art 2000 8th Avenue, North Birmingham, Alabama 35203